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Class 4 News!





History: The Transatlantic Slave Trade. During this topic we will explore the history of slavery before exploring the triangular salve trade between Britian, West Africa and the Americas. We will learn about the life of Harriet Tubman and how she helped free slaves during her lifetime. 


Geography: Rivers.  During this topic we will be understanding the stages of the water cycle and the journey a river takes.  We will then by identifying rivers in Europe, Asia and Africa and America and making comparisons.     


Science: Changes in Materials.  In our science lessons this half term we will be carrying out lots of practical activities.  We will be recovering solutes from solutions, recognising reversible and irreversible changes and investigating burning and rusting reactions.  





Spanish: Do you own a pet? By the end of this unit pupils will have the knowledge and skills to present both orally and in written form about the pets they have and/or do not have in Spanish. 





Music: Happy. This unit is focused around the song ‘Happy’, a pop song by Pharrell Williams. The children will Listen and Appraise, learn and/or build on knowledge and understanding about this style of music as well as listening and comparing other music of a similar style. 





Computing:  Quizzing.  Children will learn how to use 2Quiz on Purple Mash to create a quiz based no what they have learnt in grammar lessons.  They will then test their quiz on parents!  We will also be doing some e safety work related to sharing personal information online.   





R.E.: What does it mean if God is holy and loving? Children will make connections between Bible texts studies and what Christians believe about God as well as weighing up how biblical ideas and teachings about God as holy and loving might make a difference in the world today, developing their own insights. 





PSHE: Being me in my World. We will look at the year ahead and discuss our goals and worries. We will explore what it means to be a Global Citizen and about how we can try to make our school and community a better place. 





P.E.: sessions take place every Wednesday afternoon and will be led by our Castleford Tigers P.E. coach. Please ensure your child has a correct Aberford school PE kit in school (both indoor and outdoor) and trainers. 

















WELCOME FROM MISS BROWN AND MRS SANPHER…   A very warm welcome back to the new academic year and to our new Year 5 and Year 6 children. It is so lovely to welcome the children back to school. We are very much looking forward to the year ahead!  We can’t wait to see what the children can achieve and their new successes as they settle back into school life and Class 4.  





Things to Remember:


Monday – Reading book checked and changed


Wednesday – PE


Thursday – Homework due in. Spelling test.


Friday – New spellings and homework given out. 


Daily - Reading book/record & water bottles





Please note: This half term, Class 4 will be taught by Miss Brown on Monday, Tuesdays and Wednesday mornings and Mrs Sanpher on Thursday and Fridays. Please do bear this in mind, if sending messages via Class Dojo. 





In Maths:  Lessons will be taught in two different sets, Year 6 led by Miss Brown/Mrs Sanpher and Year 5 by Mrs O’Neill. Lessons will focus on arithmetic, problem solving and reasoning, striving for mastery and greater depth learning.  This term, we begin by revising and furthering our understanding of: place value with numbers up to 8 digits (including decimals), comparing, ordering and rounding values as well as looking at negative numbers. We will also look at different methods for addition and subtraction, with Year 6 progressing onto multiplying and dividing. This will include revision of multiplying and dividing by 10, 100, 1000 and 0.1. Arithmetic and times tables continue to be a constant focus.


	








In English: 


We will be basing our English writing


on the book ‘Unspoken’ by Henry 


Cole.  We will be using the book as a


stimulus to write a first person


recount, a description of action, 


a narrative retelling and to write a dialogue between the characters.  We will then be writing a biography based on the life of Harriet Tubman.  


In Reading: We will be using our ‘VIPERS’ reading skills (Vocabulary, Inference, Prediction, Explanation, Retrieval and Summary) to delve deeper into the texts.  Over the term we will explore a variety of texts, with a different theme each week. Some of our theme include: Rivers and Coasts, Science Week and Black History. 


Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar: Grammar and punctuation is an important part of our English work and we will be teaching this through our reading and writing as well as explicit Grammar and Punctuation sessions.  This term we will be focusing on different sentence types and subordination and co-ordination.  





Class Novel:  Black Powder by �HYPERLINK "https://www.google.com/search?safe=active&sca_esv=563044254&rlz=1C1GCEA_enGB1043GB1043&sxsrf=AB5stBiGjsCuH2Qz09O3tjGmnNE54NvRrQ:1694000561928&q=Ally+Sherrick&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAONgVuLVT9c3NEyJrzIvKkhPf8RowS3w8sc9YSn9SWtOXmPU5OIKzsgvd80rySypFJLmYoOyBKX4uVB18ixi5XXMyalUCM5ILSrKTM4GAH90AE9cAAAA&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwixv_jt85WBAxVSmFwKHe7TARsQzIcDKAB6BAgfEAE"��Ally Sherrick�








